
Parish Newsletter 

OUR LADY OF RANSOM 
6th Sunday of the Year – Year B –  

Divine Office Wk 2 – 13th/14th February 2021 
 
 
Middle-aged Ron lay dying in the hospital.  The nurse rang and asked about giving him the Last 
Rites as he was so poorly.   I went straight away and gave him the Last Rites. To my horror I 
found out no-one had visited him since being admitted - well over a week.  I was the only one 
to go in, hold him, pray, and mop his brow.  He died two days later.  I gave him a “charity” 
funeral.  The only person who attended his funeral was  -   me.  
 
How is it in today’s world of technology and electronic communication, people can be so 
lonely?  Why not the opposite?  Maybe we are too complacent with electronic communication 
that we forget how to “be with people in the flesh”.  
 
Loneliness is everywhere.  Covid can just add to isolation.  Our church must counteract 
loneliness, that is why church is about community, communion, holy communion – being with 
people.  Anything that contradicts that must be an evil.  See how evil Covid really is.  Jesus 
always counteracts this evil.  Today we see him ‘touch’ a leper, and so incurring an unclean 
status on himself, his solidarity with the sick and the lonely has begun.  His cures always 
include reinstating people back into community.  Sickness in Jesus’ day always implied sin, 
isolation and loneliness.  So healing is always about forgiveness, so reinstating someone back 
with people.  (Covid, isolation, – yet for many, today will be Valentines Day!!) 
 
Jesus both breaks the rules by touching the leper (see the first reading), and keeps the rules, 
by encouraging the man to show himself to the priests.  Sheer genius.  
 
Leprosy is a clear metaphor for all kinds of lonely sickness, and how we can pigeon-hole others, 
the person who may seem an ‘outsider’.  It’s a clear call to check ourselves on this labelling of 
people.  It can be easy to condemn others to loneliness and isolation, maybe without even 
realising it?  And today it can also happen in far more sophisticated - ‘cyber’ ways - as we know 
only too well.  Covid has its own challenges, let’s not worsen things.  It is so easy to exclude, 
and go so against Jesus’ teachings, the basics of faith and church.  
Did Ron have to die alone, with no-one to visit and comfort him? 
 
To those who seem “outsiders”, do we include, accept and welcome them? 
 

God Bless, Fr. Paul. 
 

PARISH DIARIES 2021 - Available from the church porch –  
suggested donation 20p 

 



This week Fr Paul will say Mass for the following intentions:- 
 

 
 
 

PARISH PRIEST 
Father Paul Fox 

50 London Hill, Rayleigh 
Essex SS6 7HP 
01268 742229 

www.olorchurch.org 
email: rayleigh@dioceseoĩrentwood.org 

Public Mass Ɵmes: 
Saturdays 5.30pm 

Sundays 9.30am 

Wednesdays 10.00am 

Fridays 10.00am 

Please be aware - Times and days of 
Masses are subject to change. 

 

Our Parish is part of The Brentwood Diocesan Trust, Registered Charity Number 234092 

 MASS INTENTIONS 

Saturday 13th Feb.  

5.30pm Mass Parish Community Ints 

Sunday 14th 6th Sunday of the Year 

9.30am Mass Luciano Menegatti RIP  (Candi & Family) 

Monday 15th  

 Joyce Harforth RIP  (Mary & Barrie Mason) 

Tuesday 16th   

 Mike Geeson RIP  (The Geeson family) 

Wednesday 17th  ASH WEDNESDAY 

7.30am Mass 
9.30am Mass 

8pm Mass 

Parish Community Ints  
Bob Walker RIP  (Colin & Marie Griffin) 
Joe Murphy RIP  (Spooner family) 

Thursday 18th   

 Betty Lowe RIP  (SVP Rayleigh) 

Friday 19th   

10am Mass Mike Barry RIP  (Spooner family) 

Saturday 20th   

5.30pm Mass Parish Community Ints 

Sunday 21st Feb. First Sunday of Lent 

9.30am Mass Dec’d of Dannino &  Amey Families RIP  (Maria Amey) 



FRAUD NOTICES and HELPLINE NUMBERS 
Please please please..take noƟce of these. Some noƟces are deliberately kept in our 
newsleƩer towards the end so we all have immediate access to these noƟces, rather than 
panicking and wondering “where, or what week was it I saw those contact details?” 

 
 

ASH WEDNESDAY – February 17th 
Masses will be 7.30 am, 9.30 am and 8pm.  

IMPOSITION OF ASHES  
Please note – This year the recommendaƟon from both the 
authoriƟes in Rome and Public Health England is that the ashes 
will be sprinkled over the heads of people as they leave the 
Church and care will be taken to avoid any hand to head 
contact.  (The usual cross on the forehead will not be given.)  
This will be done silently.  The ashes will be blessed aŌer the Gospel Reading and the usual 
prayer that is said when receiving the ashes (“Repent and believe the Good News”) will be 
said only once over everyone present. 
 
 
CAFOD Lent Appeal  
Abdella lives in an extremely remote and mountainous part of Ethiopia. It takes him ten hours 
a day to collect water. He says his life is being wasted as he has no Ɵme for anything else.  
Give today to reach vulnerable communiƟes around the world with water and to provide other 
vital support.   
Donate online at cafod.org.uk/lent or by using a CAFOD envelope.  
You can also give via text. Text LENT to 70460 to donate £10*.  *Texts cost £10 plus one 
standard rate message you’ll be opƟng in to hear more about CAFOD’s work and fundraising 
via telephone and SMS. If you’d like to give £10 but do not wish to receive markeƟng 
communicaƟons, text LENTNOINFO to 70460.  
For more informaƟon, please see CAFOD’s Privacy Policy: cafod.org.uk/Legal-
informaƟon/Privacy-noƟce 
 
 
CAFOD - WALK FOR WATER 
Mia, (Fr. Paul’s sister) will be taking  
on the ‘Walk for Water’ challenge 
(10,000 steps a day) during Lent.  

If you would like to sponsor her please go to  
htpps://walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/mias-walk-for-water   Thank you. 

 
 
OUR LADY OF RANSOM SCHOOL, RAYLEIGH – TEACHING VACANCY 
The Governors are looking to appoint an enthusiasƟc and highly moƟvated class teacher to 
join our friendly and dedicated team from 1st September, 2021. 

Full details and an applicaƟon form can be obtained from the school website: 
www.olorcps.net/school-info/vacancies 

Closing date: Monday 15th March 2021 (4pm) 

  



VIRTUAL PILGRIMAGE FROM BRENTWOOD TO ST PETER'S SQUARE, 
The Knight’s of St Columba in Brentwood are raising funds for the Brentwood EcclesiasƟcal 
EducaƟon Fund (BEEF), which is fund for the educaƟon of priests, and other KSC ChariƟes, 
during the lent period.  Each year the Knight’s in Brentwood donate around £2,000 to the BEEF 
fund. 
Four Rayleigh Knights, Tom Kennedy, Sean Corr, Brendan Murphy and MarƟn Doyle will 
undertake to walk 70 of the 1168 miles and would welcome sponsors.  You can donate by 
sending a cheque (however small) made out to The Knights of St Columba Co 456.   
Please send it addressed as follows:  FAO The Knights of St Columba c/o The Presbytery 50 
London Hill Rayleigh Essex SS6 7HP.   
 
 

Bishop John Arnold is the first speaker in a weekly series of talks focused 
on the CATHOLIC RESPONSE TO CLIMATE CHANGE.  
He is speaking on Thursday 18th February 7.30pm – 8.30pm and the talks 
conƟnue via Zoom on Thursdays in Lent.  
To register please email jane@catholicclimatemovement.global and for 
more informaƟon about this area of Catholic life and faith have a look at 
www.catholicclimatemovement.global  

 
 
LENTEN SERVICES:  
PATRIS CORDE - WITH A FATHER'S HEART 

Live from Sacred Heart Church, Southend three services 
dedicated to St Joseph to include three talks to launch the 

year of St Joseph as announced by His Holiness Pope Francis 
on 8th December 2020. 

Wednesday 24th February – 7.30pm - A beloved and tender loving Father. 

Wednesday 3rd March – 7.30pm - An obedient and accepƟng Father. 

Wednesday 10th March – 7.30pm - CreaƟve and a hard working Father. 

The services will be available live on this link… hƩps://youtube.com/channel/UCPCBllHf_Wp-
FxEd9YsqJwA 
 
 
MANY THANKS FOR ALL THE MASS INTENTIONS AND CONTRIBUTIONS 
Please note:  At present we have a large number of outstanding Mass Intentions, which takes 
us to late May. 
 
 
 

 
 
  

PLEASE PRAY 
For all the sick members of our Parish and all our relaƟves and friends. 

✟ ANNIVERSARIES ✟ 
Kindly pray for David Mansbridge, Selberia ‘Be’ Wrankmore, Ezio CarminaƟ, 
Lily Worley and Catherine Butcher whose anniversaries occur about this 
Ɵme. 



Mark and Yvonne Hidveghy would like to express their graƟtude 
to the people of the parish for their messages of sympathy, prayers and 
the many Mass offerings they received following their father, Laci’s 
death. 
 

 
✟✟ PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS… 
Annie Gray who died on 12th January.  Her Requiem Mass will be held on Friday 19th February.  
Please keep Chris, Sean and the family in your prayers. 
May she rest in peace. ✟✟ 
 
 
OFFERTORY CONTRIBUTIONS 
Please conƟnue to support the parish financially with your weekly contribuƟons – please email 
Fr Paul if you would like the parish bank account details to set up a standing order or to make 
a bacs donaƟon.   
Thank you to those that have already made arrangements - Please make it clear whether it is 
an Offertory / Other donaƟon on your payment reference and if you are already a giŌ-aider 
please quote your giŌ aid number. 
 
GIFT AID ENVELOPES ARE AVAILABLE 
G  
 

Please contact Sandra our GiŌ Aid Co-ordinator (olorgiŌaid@hotmail.com / 01268 772998) to 
arrange delivery/ collecƟon of these / if you have any GiŌ Aid enquiries. 

Where possible it is easier if donaƟons are made by standing order quoƟng your giŌ aid 
number. 
 
At the boƩom of the parish website there is a pink “giŌ aid it” logo which, if you click on it, 
takes you to another parish web page which goes into more detail and has some frequently 
asked quesƟons. 
 
 
CONFESSIONS 
The Sacrament of ReconciliaƟon (Confessions) is available – but needs to be offered openly 
(ie. not in the tradiƟonal Confessional Box).  If you wish for the Sacrament, please make a 
personal Ɵme by calling Fr. Paul. (The request itself is treated confidenƟally).   
 
 

Public Masses: 

Please do not come if you have symptoms, sniffles, 
sneezes, coughs, immunity issues etc.   
Use common sense and think of others. 

Remember to wear a mask and SANITISE hands on entering the church.   

Social Distance regulaƟons MUST be adhered to at all Ɵmes 

Please follow only the direcƟons of the Stewards. 

The church will be both cleaned and sanitised regularly. 
 
 
  



NEWSLETTERS 
Just a few printed newsleƩers will be leŌ on the shelf outside the presbytery. These are 
primarily designated for anyone who has no email access.  
If you are able to print off newsleƩers yourselves and deliver to anyone who can’t get out, 
that would be a great act of charity.  Thank you. 
If you, or anyone you know, would like to receive the newsleƩer by email each week, please 
in the first instance email a request to the parish office (rayleigh@dioceseoĩrentwood.org) 
and ask to be added onto the distribuƟon list.   
The newsleƩer will be emailed by the Saturday morning. 
 
 

CAN THE SVP HELP? 
Whilst our acƟviƟes and support have been adversely affected by the 
Coronavirus pandemic the SVP remains available to offer help, where current 
regulaƟons permit.   

Should you need support, please contact Colin Griffin (tel. No. 01268 772322) or any other 
SVP member.  Your call will be treated with complete confidenƟality. 
 
 
SCAM…..SCAM….SCAM 
National Insurance Number Scam. 
Many people have received automated phone calls stating that their National Insurance 
Number has been compromised. THIS IS A SCAM. 
People are instructed to press 1 on their phone which will connect them and allegedly fix the 
problem and even be given a new NaƟonal Insurance Number. IT IS A SCAM  If you do, 
fraudsters  can take control  of your personal details leading to terrible consequences.   
PLEASE BE CAREFUL. 
 
 
MASS CARDS, SYMPATHY CARDS AND OTHER CARDS FOR SPECIAL 
OCCASIONS… 
 - normally sold in the Repository - these can now be obtained at the presbytery.  Please 
contact Fr. Paul to arrange a convenient time to come, choose, collect and pay for the cards. 

 
 
2021 Brentwood Diocesan Directories  
are now available from the Presbytery- £2.80  
 

 
MY DAY BY DAY 

Booklets for Lent 
are now available  

priced £1 each. 
 

 

LIVING FAITH (Jan – March) 
Popular booklet with a thought for 

every day for the next three months. 
Limited number available…. 

Voluntary donations for  
the booklets welcome 

 
If you would like to collect these from the Presbytery please contact Fr Paul.   
If you usually purchase these but are unable to collect or arrange for one to be collected for 
you, then we can arrange delivery. 
  



NEW FAST COVID-19 TESTING CENTRE IN RAYLEIGH 
A new fast testing centre is now open at The MegaCentre, 7 Brook Road, Rayleigh, Essex, SS6 
7UT for people who DO NOT have symptoms of Covid-19. 
This testing centre, offering the fast Lateral Flow Tests, gives results in around 30 minutes. 
Tests are by appointment only.  Anyone booking should live in the Rochford area of Essex. 
You can book a test if you don't have symptoms (Booking online is the quickest and most 
effective option) through the website (https://www.essex.gov.uk/getting-tested-for-covid-
19/if-you-dont-have-symptoms) 
If you're not able to book using the online form, you can call 0333 772 6144 to arrange an 
appointment.  Lines are open from 8am to 8pm, every day including Saturday and Sunday.  
You can also email: booking.confirmation@nhs.net and a member of staff will contact you to 
arrange an appointment. 
Anyone WITH symptoms should book a test on the NHS Test and Trace App or the gov.uk 
website. 
 
 
ASSOCIATION OF CHRISTIAN COUNSELLOR'S (ACC) 
COVID-19 CRISIS COUNSELLING SUPPORT SERVICE 
ACC have set up a new service – a Covid 19 Crisis Counselling 
Support Service (CCSS) for NHS frontline staff, People working in a residential care home 
setting being directly impacted by caring for people who have Covid-19 and people who 
have been bereaved during the COVID-19 epidemic in the U.K. 
The crisis counselling support service offers up to ten sessions of counselling on a no fee 
basis. 

To find out more please visit ACC’s website www.acc-uk.org or  
if you don’t have access to a computer, please ring 024 7644 9694. 

 
 
ABUSE: VicƟm Support – Safe Spaces 

Safe Spaces is a free and independent support service,  
providing a confidenƟal, personal and safe space for anyone who has been,  

or feels, they have experienced abuse through their relaƟonship with  
the Catholic Church of England and Wales. 

Telephone 0300 303 1056 
Email: safespaces@vicƟmsupport.org.uk 

LiveChat at www.SafeSpacesEnglandWales.org.uk 
 
 
  



SOME USEFUL NUMBERS THAT MAY HELP YOU, YOUR FAMILIES OR 
NEIGHBOURS. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ABUSE AND OTHER HELPLINES – USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 
Police - call 999 – if you cannot respond due to danger, tap the mobile handset or cough, 
then when prompted press 55 (this takes you straight through to the police) 
 
Freephone NaƟonal DomesƟc Abuse Helpline: 0808 200 0247 
www.naƟonaldahelpline.org.uk 
 
Men’s advice line 0808 801 0327 www.mensadviceline.org.uk 
Rape Crisis 0808 9999 www.rapecrisis.org.uk 
 
Respect phoneline  0808 999 4040 www.respectphoneline.org.uk 
 
Karma Nirvana – a naƟonal honour based abuse helpline 0808 5999 247 
support@karmanirvana.org.uk 
 
Stay Safe East 0208 519 7241  (focus on people with disabiliƟes) Text 07587 134122  
 
NSPCC 0808 800 5000 Email help@nspcc.org.uk  
Childline 0800 1111 
 
Child ExploitaƟon and Online ProtecƟon    www.thinkuknow.co.uk  
This site offers help for parents and children (at their level) from 4years old upwards. 
 
Coronavirus-related scams / Fraud or AƩempted Fraud 
For the latest informaƟon go to hƩp://acƟonfraud.police.uk/news 
If you or someone you know is vulnerable and has been a vicƟm of fraud, please call Essex 
Police on 101.  Report fraud or aƩempted fraud by contacƟng AcƟon Fraud at 
www.acƟonfraud.police.uk or call 0300 123 2040. 
 



Suspicious emails   NCSC (NaƟonal Cyber Security Centre) report@phishing.gov.uk 
 
 

SUPPORT - 
 
Anxiety Call 08444 775774 
 
Obsessive Compulsive Disorder  (OCD) Call 0845 390 6232   
email –  support@ocdacƟon.org.uk   skype 0303 040 1112 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ISOLATED DUE TO CORONAVIRUS - HOW TO OBTAIN HELP 
The source of your support depends on which category of ‘shielding’ you fall into. 

Category 1 - you have been contacted by the NHS and told to remain at home for 12 weeks.  
You are being supported directly from the government. If you were not contacted by the 
NHS and told this then you do not fall into this category. 
 
Category 2 - anyone over the age of 70, plus anyone under the age of 70 with certain 
serious health condiƟons plus pregnant women - you are being supported by Essex County 
Council through their Essex Welfare Service.  Please contact them on 0300 303 9988. 

Category 3 - Everyone else.   
You are supported by the new helpline set up by 
Rochford District Council in partnership with local 
faith groups, churches and voluntary organisaƟons. 
If you have no friends or family close by and you need 
support during this crisis, or are feeling isolated, please 
call 01268 779999. 



 







 



 

  



READINGS AT MASS – 6th Sunday of the Year  
 
First reading – LeviƟcus 13:1-2,44-46 

The unclean man must live outside the camp 
The Lord said to Moses and Aaron, ‘If a swelling or scab or shiny spot appears on a man’s skin, 
a case of leprosy of the skin is to be suspected. The man must be taken to Aaron, the priest, 
or to one of the priests who are his sons. 
‘The man is leprous: he is unclean. The priest must declare him unclean; he is suffering from 
leprosy of the head. A man infected with leprosy must wear his clothing torn and his hair 
disordered; he must shield his upper lip and cry, “Unclean, unclean.” As long as the disease 
lasts he must be unclean; and therefore he must live apart: he must live outside the camp.’ 

 
 
Psalm 31 
 

You are my refuge, O Lord; you fill me with the joy of salvation.  
 

1. Happy the man whose offence is forgiven,  
whose sin is remiƩed.   
O happy the man to whom the Lord imputes no guilt,  
in whose spirit is no guile.  (R.) 

 
2. But now I have acknowledged my sins  

my guilt I did not hide.   
I said; “I will confess my offence to the Lord.”  
And you, Lord, have forgiven the guilt of my sin.  (R.) 

 
3. Rejoice, rejoice in the Lord,  

exult, you just!   
O Come, ring out your joy,  
all you upright of heart.  (R.) 

 
 
Second reading – 1 Corinthians 10:31-11:1 

Take me for your model, as I take Christ 
Whatever you eat, whatever you drink, whatever you do at all, do it for the glory of God. Never 
do anything offensive to anyone – to Jews or Greeks or to the Church of God; just as I try to 
be helpful to everyone at all Ɵmes, not anxious for my own advantage but for the advantage 
of everybody else, so that they may be saved. Take me for your model, as I take Christ. 

 
 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
May the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ 
enlighten the eyes of our mind, 
so that we can see what hope his call holds for us. 
Alleluia! 

 
 
  



Gospel - Mark 1:40-45 
The leprosy leŌ the man at once, and he was cured 

A leper came to Jesus and pleaded on his knees: ‘If you want to’ he said ‘you can cure me.’ 
Feeling sorry for him, Jesus stretched out his hand and touched him. ‘Of course I want to!’ he 
said. ‘Be cured!’ And the leprosy leŌ him at once and he was cured. Jesus immediately sent 
him away and sternly ordered him, ‘Mind you say nothing to anyone, but go and show yourself 
to the priest, and make the offering for your healing prescribed by Moses as evidence of your 
recovery.’ The man went away, but then started talking about it freely and telling the story 
everywhere, so that Jesus could no longer go openly into any town, but had to stay outside in 
places where nobody lived. Even so, people from all around would come to him. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


